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May 24, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will help the region begin finishing the job of protecting and preserving irreplaceable open space lands in King County. The work of prior generations to protect our natural lands has made King County one of the most livable and economically vibrant areas of the country. This ordinance allows us to build on those investments in our quality of life.

The legislation will adopt financial polices to accelerate the pace of land conservation in King County and reduce the ultimate cost of acquisition. The ordinance also establishes financial policies to guide land conservation in historically under-served areas and parcels that are most at risk for development.

The legislation is the first step in implementing the Land Conservation Vision endorsed by the King County Land Conservation Advisory Group. Completing the job of protecting irreplaceable open space in King County is a significant undertaking.

The ordinance will:

· Remove the requirement for matching funds for land conservation acquisitions in areas that lack access to green space and also have lower incomes and lower heath metrics.
· Adopt financial policies to accelerate the pace of acquisitions, reducing their ultimate costs.

The legislation furthers the goals of key county plans and initiatives as follows:

· The legislation furthers many important goals in the King County Strategic Plan, including protecting and supporting healthy and productive farms, forests, and open spaces; reducing disparities and improving overall health and personal well-being to create thriving communities; and increasing non-motorized transportation options.
· The legislation furthers the King County Equity and Social Justice Initiative goal of expanding access to open spaces and trails for traditionally under-served communities.
· The legislation furthers the Strategic Climate Action Plan goal of permanently conserving remaining high-priority farm, forest, and other open spaces throughout King County.
· The legislation implements the Rural Economic Strategies Plan and has the following impacts on unincorporated area residents: It preserves the character of rural areas and promotes sustainable forestry and agriculture within King County. 

The legislation reflects significant regional input over the last 18 months. The Land Conservation Advisory Group, comprised of residents throughout King County, met 15 times beginning in 2016 and issued two detailed reports. Over the same period, the Department of Natural Resources and Parks engaged all 39 cities in King County and held 160 meetings with cities, stakeholders, and businesses to understand the region’s priorities for open space protection. 

Ongoing work includes community collaboration to address open space equity issues, including potentially refining the criteria for determining equity areas; work with the conservation futures citizen oversight committee and cities on potential refinements to the funding allocation process to help accelerate the pace of open space acquisitions; work with cities to further identify their open space needs and priorities; and further analysis of funding approaches. 

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will allow us to continue the work of protecting our region’s open spaces – and our quality of life.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Bob Burns, Deputy Director of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4520.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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